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December 19, 2023 
 
 
Bonnie Clark 
Warden  
Peterborough County 
470 Water Street 
Peterborough, ON K9H 3M3 
warden@ptbocounty.ca 
 
Dear Ms. Clark: 
 
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc.  
 Selwyn Community Expansion Project 
 Ontario Energy Board File No. EB-2022-0156 
 OEB Response to Peterborough County Letter 
  
The OEB is in receipt of Peterborough County’s letter dated December 15, 2023, 
regarding Enbridge Gas’s Selwyn Community Expansion Project.1 

On December 13, 2023, the OEB issued its decision (the motion decision) on 
Environmental Defence’s motion to review and vary the OEB’s decisions that granted 
Enbridge Gas leave to construct the Selwyn Community Expansion Project and other 
expansion projects.2 In the motion decision, the OEB denied Environmental Defence’s 
motion and noted that the orders approving the projects that are subject of the motion 
(including the Selwyn Community Expansion Project), remain in full force and effect. 

On December 15, 2023, Enbridge Gas filed a letter notifying the OEB that following the 
OEB’s decision in Environmental Defence’s motion proceeding, Enbridge Gas intended 

 
1 EB-2022-0156, Peterborough County letter, dated December 15, 2023 
2 EB-2023-0313, Decision and Order, Environmental Defence Motion to Review and Vary OEB Decisions 
in EB-2022-0156/EB-2022-0148/EB-2022-0149, dated December 13, 2023 
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to restart construction on the Selwyn Community Expansion Project, effective 
December 15, 2023.3 

 
Yours truly, 
 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

 

 
3 EB-2022-0156, Enbridge Gas letter, dated December 15, 2023 
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